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Folksworth & Washingley 

Parish Council
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M I N U T E S  O F  M E E T I N G
Minutes of a MEETING of the Parish Council held on Tuesday November 15, at 7.20pm in the Village Hall, Manor Road, Folksworth. 
Present:
Cllrs Randall, Blackman, Brown, Goodfellow, Chapman & Rogers
Attending:
Cllr Bywater (CCC)
Open Forum
Cllr Bywater (CCC) spoke about the poor, infrequent service of the 904 bus which served villages between Peterborough and Huntingdon.  The service had been reduced to one every 90 minutes and sometimes didn’t turn up at all.  He had spoken to the Mayor’s office re this. He also encouraged everyone to look and comment on the consultation currently underway re the proposed congestion charge in Cambridge.  Lastly, he confirmed he had visited the various sites with Gigaclear.
2022/2843
Apologies for Absence


Received from Cllrs Clarke, Fenwick, Ford, Alban(HDC) & Clerk
2022/2844
Declarations of Interest/Dispensations for Agenda items


(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2022/2845
Approval of Full Council Meeting Minutes dated October 18, 2022

Deferred to next meeting as there was no paper copy to sign
2022/2846
Matters Arising from the Minutes for items not on current Agenda (for information only)

None
2022/2847
Finance


2847.1
To approve the Financial Report & Accounts 



2847.2
To approve the Balance Sheet



Deferred to next meeting as there was no paper copy to sign
2022/2848
To Minute the following payments


The following payments were approved, and cheques signed.  The cheque 


number were different to the ones on the Agenda as a payment had been made 

to Cllr Rogers between meetings for the purchase of plants etc.
200951
R J Countryside

Grass Cutting

£145.00
200952
Mrs J Stanbridge

Salary
 


£486.40

200953
Mrs J Stanbridge

Travel
 


£15.60

200954
Sarah Abbott

Tuesday AM S137 Grant
£50.00


2022/2849
Planning



2849.1
Proposal: Erection of a temporary pre-fabricated building 



to house a horsebox (Re-registered as Full Application 




instead of Householder Full)




Site Address: 72A Folksworth Road Norman Cross 





Reference: 22/01322/FUL




This application was discussed at length. It was noted that it was 



disappointing that the application had been made retrospectively.  



Various comments on the application on the Planning Portal of 




the HDC website had been noted but it was for enforcement at 




HDC to decide whether or not to further these and not for the 




Parish Council which was merely a consultee in the process.





Decision:  Neither for nor against
2022/2850
Playing Field:  Hedgecutting, goalposts & new equipment


It was decided unanimously to place the order for the swings.  As Cllr Clarke 


was not at the meeting the discussion re the goalposts would take place at the 

next meeting.  It was noted that it was too wet at present to get onto the field 

with the hedge cutting equipment.
2022/2851
Village Maintenance Walk



Cllrs Brown and Chapman completed the walk.  Nothing major to report but 


residents should be encouraged to cut back their hedges. Cllr 




Brown would circulate her notes to all.  It was noted that Cllrs were unhappy 


with the new village entrance gates which were only present on one side of the 

road at each of the entrances.  This was not as originally agreed.  The Clerk 


would be asked to contact Cambs CC re this.  The junction at the Bullock Road 

was discussed.  It was noted that the surface was dreadful and that there 


should be a ‘Stop’ rather than ‘Give Way’ sign on the road.  Cllr Chapman to 


further this with CCC.
2022/2852
Community Orchard


No further works to be done during the winter
2022/2853
Parish Information & Councillor Reports
Cllr Goodfellow:
Informed Members that the chimneys at the pub do not look safe with 



pieces of concrete falling off.  Clerk was asked to contact HDC re this.  



He also mentioned that Chris Blythe has resigned from the village hall 



committee.

Cllr Chapman:
Informed Members that he had become a Trustee of the Village Hall 



Committee but was happy to continue as PC rep.  The next pub night 



would be held on the 19th.

Cllr Brown:

Asked if other Cllrs could complete their online info requests.  She 



confirmed she had sent out prospective sites.  She informed members 



that there is an HGV watch site that Council could join.  She also asked 


what the purpose of the weight limit was on Bullock Road between 



Washingley Road crossroads and Morborne Crossroads – tbd.  She also 


reminded everyone that the meeting with the ‘tree man’ was on the 29th 


November.

Cllr Rogers:

Informed the meeting that the Ukrainian family as returning home with 


two new families moving in.  She also mentioned that she had visited 



Belle Vue re their planning application.  They now had an agent helping 


them.  She asked for this to be on the next Agenda. With her school 



governor hat on she informed the meeting that an Ofsted inspection had 


been carried out but no report as yet.  They had felt it was positive.

Cllr Blackman:
Stated that the Anglian Water sewer works had been completed for now 


but that there was more to be done.
2022/2854
Any Urgent Business
In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.

None
2022/2855
The meeting closed at 9.03pm and next scheduled meeting date confirmed as Tuesday, December 13 ,2022 at 7.20pm in the Village Hall. 

